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February 20, 2004  
Electronic Bulletin No. 472 
RE: CN Union Rail Strike 
 
 
The CN Railroad and the Canadian Auto Workers (CAW) - it's largest union 
representing approximately 5,000 shopcraft, clerical and intermodal yard employees, 
were unable to reach agreement on a new contract by last night's midnight deadline.   
As a result, the CAW began picketing early this morning. 
  
As reported earlier, the CN states it will attempt to use management personnel to keep 
CN intermodal ramps operational as best possible, however, the CAW picket lines will 
most likely disrupt normal yard operations which could result in delays to intermodal 
traffic moving on the CN network.  
  
Pacer Stacktrain will advise at a later time regarding plans for freight currently moving 
on the Union Pacific Railroad with a final destination of Toronto or Montreal that has not 
yet interchanged to the CN. 
  
If you have further questions regarding this labor action on the CNRR, please contact 
your local Business Development representative. 
  
To see this notification posted online, please visit www.pacerstack.com/news 


